Final Temple-Greenville Police Joint Board Minutes of the Public Meeting

October 5, 2015

The meeting was called to order by Chair Carla Mary of Greenville. Also attending were Gail Cromwell and George Willard of Temple, Doug Reardon of Greenville, Chief McTague, Sgt. Needham. Selectman Ken Caisse of Temple attended as well.

MINUTES:

A motion by G. Cromwell, seconded by C. Mary to accept the minutes of the September 14th meeting as written was passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

The upcoming renewal of the contract was discussed briefly. G. Cromwell suggested the possibility of Temple taking over budget administration duties. Temple is also willing to take over the insurance, taking advantage of a lower experienced rating to reduce costs.

- G. Cromwell re-requested a report of fees that had been received by Greenville for reports, court fines, etc.
- C. Mary stated that Greenville's budget study had not been completed.

BUDGET:

G. Cromwell requested clarification of the building maintenance overage. It was noted that it included the cost to remove snow from the roof last winter.

The 2016 preliminary budget was presented. Many costs are unknown at this point, including insurance and dispatch fees. Work on the budget will continue as those quotes become available.

CHIEFS REPORT:

The department is awaiting grant approval for the proposed radar cart.

There were no issues with the Temple Harvest Festival.

The new cruiser is 99 percent complete, and is currently in service.

G. Willard questioned the chief about recent crimes in Temple. Chief McTague reported that there had been one recent burglary, and that a suspect was arrested and is currently in jail.

A motion by D. Reardon, seconded by G. Cromwell to adjourn the meeting at 5:10 PM was passed.

These minutes were prepared by E. J. Maxcy-Humphrey